
Dear All

Some of you have asked me for an update on the dog living near 
Shelvers Way who was unwell. His name is Riley. Within a few hours 
of my bulletin asking for help, we had ten additional names to add 
to our volunteer register from people specifically prepared to 
provide dog related assistance. So far the story has had a happy 
ending as the staff at our local vet’s practice were able to 
diagnose Riley’s problems remotely and prescribed suitable 
medication which one of our volunteers collected and delivered to 
Riley’s grateful owner.

As a general update on our volunteer effort: we are now in touch 
with about 60 households, who are isolating, and we have our 
volunteers, who are themselves OK to leave home, out and about 
shopping and fetching prescriptions. Some of our "isolating" 
volunteers have started to ring round those living alone and needing 
someone to talk to. About 1/3 of our volunteers have already been 
assigned to support households. Our plan is to try to allocate a 
second volunteer to each existing arrangement as a contingency in 
case volunteers fall sick or becomes unavailable for another reason. 
Fairly soon therefore we will have allocated nearly 70% of our 
volunteers. Thus if you are prepared to volunteer to help with 
shopping etc we are still interested in hearing from you. 

I have had a story from another volunteer about an elderly friend 
who was rushed into hospital after being taken quite ill with the 
virus. Fortunately she is now over the worst and recuperating in 
hospital but rather regretting that in her hasty departure she did 
not manage to pack a bag with a change of clothing or a book or a 
phone or anything to pass the time until she is well enough to go 
home. She recommends to people living alone that they should have a 
bag packed and ready to go close to the front door.

I have heard from the Kingswood ,Walton & Tadworth Horticultural 
Society about the cancellation of their popular “Gardner’s Delight” 
weekend in June when about a dozen members of the Society would have 
opened their gardens to the public for a single payment. If the 
situation improves the Society hopes to hold an autumn event and 
will post any further details on their website

I include below my signature an update compiled by Councillor 
Ashford detailing activity by Reigate & Banstead Council with 
respect to the health emergency. Jeff Harris's regular bulletins 
from a Surrey County Council perspective can be read on the TWRA 
website here:

http://www.tadworthwaltonra.co.uk/

The TWRA had planned to publish several articles about their 
activities in the Tadworth Tribune as the gradual imposition of 
travel restrictions had made it clear that it would be impossible 
for many of their road stewards to deliver the normal TWRA 
newsletter. Now the Tadworth Tribune publisher is facing similar 



distribution difficulties so he has postponed plans to publish the 
next edition during April and will review the situation in May.

Regards

Mike Fox

For Neighbourhood Watch 01737 350452

An Update About Reigate & Banstead Borough Council Services

1st April 2020 - Please note: Items in blue are links to more 
information

What’s new since the last update...

Vulnerable Residents

If you are alone self-isolating or know someone who is? A community 
helpline is available for residents needing support with tasks such 
as picking up shopping or prescription collections. Call 0300 200 
1008, Monday to Friday, 8am – 6pm (note extended opening hours).

Harlequin Theatre

The Harlequin Theatre has been transformed as a community support 
centre to co-ordinate essential assistance for vulnerable residents, 
distributing food, medicines and essential supplies to high risk and 
vulnerable residents needing to stay at home, as well as to those in 
severe financial need. http://tiny.cc/y815lz

Pharmacies

The council has published an online list of pharmacies in the 
Borough, including information about home deliveries. http://
tiny.cc/mb25lz

Supermarkets & Food Delivery

A list of supermarkets and food delivery organisations is available 
on the Borough council website for residents who need information 
about food http://tiny.cc/wc25lz

Road Repairs

Surrey County Council has changed its roadwork programme. Key repair 
and maintenance works will continue. Other works, such as 
resurfacing, are being paused. http://tiny.cc/4v25lz

Council Meetings

In consultation with the Mayor, due to the absence of government 
regulations on ‘virtual meetings’, the council meeting due to be 
held on 9th April 2020 has been postponed.



Council Staff

Staff are continuing to be redeployed. This week, staff across the 
organisation are starting to be redeployed to make welfare phone 
calls to vulnerable residents.

Sports & Leisure

Multi-use games areas (MUGAs) and sports courts have been closed 
until further notice. All our play areas have been closed, but parks 
and open spaces will remain open for the time being.

Business Grants

Council officers will be contacting businesses directly about new 
business grants http://orlo.uk/HBjQV

Council Tax

Information for residents whose income has reduced and need to defer 
council tax payments or apply for Council Tax Reduction, has been 
updated- please visit http://orlo.uk/XYHCW Council Tax queries are 
currently being dealt with online - where you can use the council 
tax checker.

Public Toilets

Public toilets in the borough are closed until further notice to 
help reduce the spread of the virus.

What you can do to help...

Bin Collections

Here's what's happening with bin collections and how you can help 
http://orlo.uk/BiVxy

Collections of garden waste are now suspended. Priorities for the 
waste and recycling service will be to maintain normal household 
waste collections.

Helping to keep things running as smoothly as possible:

Protect your bin crews – If your household has a suspected or 
confirmed case of coronavirus you should place all used tissues and 
cleaning cloths in a plastic rubbish bag and tie it tightly when 
full. After 72 hours, the bag should be placed inside a second bag 
and tied tightly before being placed in your general rubbish bin.
Please put your bins out early and leave them out until they’ve been 
emptied.
Please be considerate when parking your car on a collection day, 
this will help to ensure the collection vehicles can access your 
road.



Reduce your waste as much as possible.
Compact your recycling into bins as much as possible to maximise 
space and only put bins out when they are full.
Start composting at home.
If you decide to have a Spring clear-out while you’re at home, 
please don’t put everything in the bin straight away - please wait 
until normal service resumes.
The latest information from Reigate & Banstead Borough Council is 
available live via the council's social media on Twitter / 
Facebook / LinkedIn
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